
 BOLINAS COMMUNITY PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT     

  BCPUD        BOX 390       270 ELM ROAD   BOLINA CALIFORNIA 94924         415 868 1224 

COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Meeting of the Resident Permit Parking Plan Committee of the Board of Directors 

                                   02.20.24 4:00 pm                 Location: Via Zoom 
 
Committee Members: Bruce Bowser (Chair), Sherry Hirsch (Secretary), Chuck McParland, Al Minvielle 
 
AGENDA 
 
1. Call to Order. At 4:00 pm using zoom. 
 
2.  Roll. All members present. 
 
3. Update on pending Marin County Department of Public Works (DPW) Bolinas downtown parking ordinances. 
 
DPW submitted their plan for the Coastal Permit and local approval was obtained on November 16, 2023 from the 
County Zoning officer. There was a delay in review by the Coastal Commission which we had expected to be 
completed by 12/26. On February 15, we were notified that this review was completed and we could go forward. 
There are 3 proposed ordinances: a;)  On the West Side of Brighton Avenue( non- residential side) No overnight 
parking 11 p.m.- 5 a.m of vehicles greater than 22 feet in length; b:) On Wharf Road from the Museum to the 
Beach, no parking at any time of vehicles greater than 22 feet in length; c:) On Brighton Avenue East side 
(residential side) a permit program restriction for overnight parking from 2 a.m – 5 a.m. and d:) On Wharf Road 
from the Museum to the Beach the same permit restriction in an area tbd. 
 
Upon receipt of the news DPW laid out the next steps to implementation. They are development of MOU’s with 
administrative entities; development of ordinance language to submit to the Board of Supervisors for their 
approval and then signage in town. Members of the committee have only seen a possible ordinance in February 
2023. The committee has asked to see the ordinances that are proposed; what the signage would look like and to 
review the boundaries of the permit program especially on Wharf Road where it has not been examined in detail. 
Committee members also expressed concern that the overnight ordinances related to length may not be sufficient 
enough to deal with the storage vehicles on Brighton Avenue.  The ordinance seen in February 2023 limited all 
vehicles to the 22- foot limit which would exclude the problem vehicles. 
 
The committee agreed to have member Hirsch and Bowser report this information to the Board on 2/28/24. 
Member Hirsch will send a written report prior to the meeting. She will also contact the Senior Planner at DPW to 
ask about the ordinances.  
 
4. Approve Minutes of January 16, 2024 meeting.. McParland m/Minvielle/s All in favor. 
 
5. Community Expression: None 
 
6.  Future Meeting Dates. Tentative meeting March 19,, 2024  
 
7.  Adjournment. At 5:05 p.m. (m/Minvielle, s/Bowser) all in favor. 
 
 
 


